Subscribe Share ▼ Past Issues Translate ▼ RSS \$

Meeting Tuesday March 7 @ 7PM @ Grand Slam Enjoy Dinner at 5:30PM

Birthdays

Anniversaries

New Members

Minutes from February Meeting

March Events

February Events

Special Information and Notes

Non-Calendar Events

Our Sponsor

View this email in your browser



Join us on Facebook - St Louis Corvette Club

Birthdays

Diana Griggs Mar 2

Leanne Lyle Mar 5

Jane Jokerst Mar 10

Cheri Riebeling Mar 27

Judy Giovanoni Mar 30

Anniversaries

Eric and Vicki DeBraun Mar 14

Please welcome our newest members,

Butch and Cheri Riebeling,

who joined at our February meeting.

President's Message

Hello All:

February has been an awesome month; the weather has been perfect for driving our plastic wonders. I hope you all had a chance to take advantage of the 70 degree days and go for a ride.

We had a fantastic turnout for the Valentines Luncheon on the 12th. The food was great and it was a Corvette kind of day and we did take advantage of it. A big thanks to Ruth and Randy, Valerie and Dale for hosting this event, and to Ruth for arranging the super weather.

Watch your e mail for all upcoming events; we have Crazy Bowl on March 4. For our newer members, this is a fun event and its always interesting to see who the new lowest score winners will be. It's just plain good fun and really not a competition, (well maybe a little). If you have not yet signed up for the Route 66 event there are still a few rooms left. For more info refer to the e mail Bob sent out on the 21st.

Well I think that's about it for now, see you at the next meeting Tuesday March 7. The meeting will start at 7 PM with Dinner from 5:30 on.

Save the Wave

Ray and Mike

Minutes of the February 2107 St. Louis Corvette Club Meeting

The St. Louis Corvette Club met at Grand Slam Bar and Grill in Fenton for the monthly meeting on February 7, 2017.

The meeting was called to order by President Ray Queen at 7:00 pm and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The Introduction of Officers is as follows: President- Ray Queen, Vice President- Mike Grubb, Secretary- Ron Hagenow, Treasurer- Don Pickles, Sergeant at Arms- Michelle Paillou (substituting for Michelle Finn), and Membership- Judy Giovanoni. Our sponsors were not present.

Ray reminded everyone about the sign in sheet, 50/50 tickets, and attendance prize. He also mentioned that Michelle Finn is having surgery so keep her in your prayers.

We had two couples as guests: Aloys (Butch) and Cheri Riebeling who have a 71 and 03 and have joined the club tonight. Also Glenn and Glenda Payne (brother of Ken Payne) attended and may join at the next meeting. They have a 1975.

Ray noted there was one date correction from the January minutes. After the correction Ken Payne made a motion to accept the minutes and it was seconded by Randy Howard. The motion passed.

Judy Giovanoni gave the membership report. We currently have 94 regular members, 18 associate members, 3 lifetime members and 4 sponsors for a total of 121. With the Riebelings joining tonight we have 96 regular members and can only accept 4 more members. Judy also announced the January and February birthdays and anniversaries.

Don Pickles presented the treasurer report as well as the annual budget. After discussion Carl Cox made a motion the report and budget be approved and it was seconded by Marc Portman. The motion passed.

Although Judy Dooley was not present to give the NCM Ambassador's report, it was mentioned that anyone joining the NCM can save 50% off the membership price with their Valentine special which runs until February 28.

Jeff Craig said the newsletter was on target. Ray congratulated Jerry on the excellent newsletter and new format.

Steve Kirby reported the website was on target.

Jerry Craig reported the historical committee is on target.

With the absence of our sponsors, Randy Howard passed along their thanks to the Mattlers who bought a new Equinox and the Coxs who bought a new Malibu.

Vice President Mike Grubb reviewed the upcoming events. They are:

February 11 – Missouri Veterans Home Trivia sponsored by Jeff and Patty Craig February

12 – Club Valentine's Day Lunch at Frankie Gianinos sponsored by the Howards and Zeissets

February 15 – Monthly Retiree's Lunch

March 4 - Crazy Bowl sponsored by the Howards and Dooleys March 7 - Monthly Meeting

March 11 – Annual Shooting Event sponsored by Tom Marlo March 15 – Monthly Retiree's Lunch

March 24 – First Fritz's run sponsored by Peggy Craig

March 25 – Little Egypt Car Rally sponsored by Jeff and Patty Craig

April 8 – VA garden cleanup sponsored by Dooleys and Prices

April 8 – Cause for Paws Charity Event sponsored by Marlos

Rick Frierdich mentioned a "Search for Santa" run to Dexter for December 9.

Under new business Tom Marlo presented the three options for the shooting event on March

11. Two were deemed too expensive so we will go back to Shooters in Columbia. There was also discussion concerning the Christmas party being switched to Royale Orleans. President Ray Queen stated that while Sam's Steakhouse was excellent, the room continues to be tight with the number attending. So the board made the switch to the new location which should be much larger and still have excellent food.

Thank you to the Marlos for bringing the cake. Next month the cake will be brought by the Trosts.

The 50/50 winner was Chris Woods with \$100. There were 50 members in attendance. Bob Kusky won the door prize. Attendance prizes were won by Dale Zeisset, Elise Akins, Carl Cox, Ann Pickles, Cheri Riebeling, Chris Woods, Gail Mattler, Tom Marlo, Ray Queen and Dana Griggs. .

The next meeting will be on March 7, 2017 at 7:00 pm.

Steve Kirby made a motion that the meeting be adjourned and it was seconded by Ann Pickles. The motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.

Thank you for attending. Drive Safely, Save the Wave and always have fun! Respectfully Submitted by Ron Hagenow - Secretary







CRAZY BOWL

Saturday March 4, 2017 Show-Me Lanes 4575 Lemay Ferry Rd. St. Louis, Mo. 63129

Arrive by 5:45 pm bowling starts at 6:00 pm \$7 per person for 2 games of Bowling and shoes.

After bowling we have been so graciously invited back to Don & Anne Pickles house for food and awards ceremony. Just like last year there will be sandwiches and we ask that members bring an appetizer or dessert to share and your beverage of choice. Additional price for sandwiches is \$3.50 per person.

Please pay with cash night of event.

Please rsvp to Judy at <u>jmdooley6493@aol.com</u> or Ruth at <u>rhoward15@charter.net</u>. There will be a signup sheet at meeting. Event is sponsored by the Dooley's and Howard's

Calendar March Events - More Information at the meeting

March 7 - Meeting

March 11 – Annual Shooting Event sponsored by Tom Marlo

March 15 – Monthly Retiree's Lunch (see below)

March 24 – First Fritz's run sponsored by Peggy Craig

March 25 – Little Egypt Car Rally sponsored by Jeff and Patty Craig

April 8 – VA garden cleanup sponsored by Dooleys and Prices April 8 – Cause for Paws Charity Event sponsored by Marlos



*Not limited to Retirees, all are welcome

The retirees luncheon for the month of March will be held on Wednesday, March 15th, at Papa Vito's in Millstadt, Illinois. The address is 741 W. Washington, also known as Rt. 158.

We will convene at <u>12:30</u>, but <u>1 pm</u> is ok too, if you can't make it earlier! We will have our own room and they are very accommodating!

RSVP to Valerie Zeisset by email or on the Facebook group page. <u>Val56@aol.com</u>

Previous Events
Valentines Day Brunch





Annoucements and Notes

If anyone knows of a club member who is sick or in the hospital or who had a family member pass away, please let Ron Hagenow know about it. The club will send get well cards, sympathy cards or flowers as appropriate. His email is hagenow1@charter.net or call 618-939-1837.

Static Clings

Several years ago the club ordered vinyl static clings with our club logo for our cars. We generally use these for the parades. They are roughly 24" x 24" and stick right to our fiberglass cars with no marks. The cost will depend on how many we order but they will probably run between \$15 and \$20 each. There will be an order sheet at the next couple of meetings but if you want some and won't be at a meeting you can just email me with how many you want. My email is hagenow1@charter.net.

National Corvette Museum

Spring is almost here and that means getting the Vette out. While you are getting the car ready it's time to think about insurance and whether you are properly covered.

The NCM Insurance Agency is the Agreed Value coverage, mileage and deductible options that keep the premiums low as possible and they are owned, operated and located in the Museum. 100% of the compensation comes back to the museum and not to an agent.

Visit the website at www.ncminsurance.com for a quick quote or call at 877-678-7626.

Judy Dooley NCM Ambassador

Editor's note: I have six Corvettes insured with the NCM.

The savings are considerable. Worth checking in to.

The NCM Bash Registration is now open. April 27 - 29. This is the first BIG event at the National Corvette Museum of the year. This is the first chance to see next years cars, colors, and new options. Use the NCM web site for a list of all the events and seminars and to register for the event. If you are planning on attending this event, this is the time to book your hotel room also.

30 years of Callaway Corvette is on exhibit from Jan. 30, 2017 to May 5, 2017.

We are looking into a club visit to the Museum this year. We will discus this at a future meeting.

Important Information for Veterans

This topic is not something we like to think about but as a veteran you are entitled for burial at a national cemetery. I have attached a website here: http://www.cem.va.gov/pre-need/ which gives you all the details on who is eligible for burial at a national cemetery. Recently the VA started a program where you can get pre-certified for burial eligibility. If you think you might want to be buried at a national cemetery this pre-need certificate might be of assistance to your family. I have done this and it takes about two months to get your certificate. You will need an application for both you and your spouse and will need to also send your discharge papers (DD Form 214) indicating you are eligible.

If you have any further question let me know.

Ron Hagenow

Non-Calendar events







CORVETTE SHOW

Salute to the Troops

Saturday, May 20, 2017
Proceeds Benefit the USO of Missouri, Inc.

REGISTRATION FEE: \$25.00 (REGISTRATION AFTER MAY 1ST CANNOT GUARANTEE SHIRT SIZE)
*SILENT AUCTION * DOOR PRIZES * 50/50 * RAFFLE PRIZES * SHOW SHIRTS/FOOD/DRINKS AVAILABLE
"HOT WHEELS" RACES WITH AWARDS

SHOW LOCATION: HOBOS AT THE AMERICAN LEGION 200 MAIN ST. ST. PETERS, MO 63376

Registration 11AM - 1PM / Judging 1PM- 3PM

Class A: C1 and C2 Vettes 1953 to1967	Judged Event By Rt66 Corvette Club
Class B: C3 Vettes 1968 - 1982	Show Photo of Entrant Participation
Class C: C4 Vettes 1984 - 1996	Raffle Prizes and Silent Auction 2:30 PM
Class D: C5 Vettes 1997 - 2004	50/50 Drawing at 3:15 PM
Class E: C6 Vettes 2005 - 2013	Award Ceremony at 3:30 PM
Class F: C6 Vettes 2006 - 2013 GS, ZR1 & Z06	Awards for Guest and Host Cars
Class G: C7 Vettes 2014 - Present	People's and Sponsor's Choice Awards
Class H: C7 Vettes 2015 - Present zoe, zor & R	"Best of Show" Award

www.route66corvetteclub.com

To Register: Fill out & Mail this portion with a \$25 check made out to "Route 66 Corvette Club" to: Bob Isermann 3868 Gallo Drive, St. Charles, MO 63304			
Name:	Address:		Year & Model Vette:
City:	State:	ZIP	Color:
Phone(Optional):	Email:		Shirt Size (Circle one): S M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 5X
Club Affiliation (if any):			
any damages or injury. I also will in	idemnify and hold harmless Ro	aute 66 Corvette Club, Th	sured against loss, damage and liability and I agree to assume risk of a American Legion and the USO of MO, their officers and chapters for ry to me or others occurring during or as consequence of this event.
Signature:	Date:		
Form MUST BE signed	in order to participate. Include	e your email adresss for n	eceipt and to be notified of future club events.



Many thanks to our sponsor.

ELCO Chevrolet

Mark Gerecke 636-227-5333

Eric DeBruin 636-227-5333







Copyright © 2017 St. Louis Corvette Club, All rights reserved.

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>

